17 September, 2024
Dear saints,

Since May of this year, we have witnessed an extraordinary move of the Lord in
French-speaking Europe. Approximately 600 saints have joined the gospel trips held
during the Torch Relay and Summer Olympics in Paris. As a result, many people have
been saved and hungry seekers all over the French-speaking world have expressed the
desire to have a meeting life.

We are looking to the Lord concerning how to take care of these lambs. With the
adequate shepherding, even in a short time, a church life could be raised up in a
number of cities. We have entered a critical window of time in which to shepherd
these dear ones.

This letter is to open to you about the opportunity to participate in follow-up
shepherding trips to the cities we have been labouring in since May. The cities are:
Paris (centre), Nanterre, Palaiseau, Versailles, Dieppe, Lille, Lyon, Brussels,
Montpellier, Nantes, Rouen, Strasbourg, Bordeaux, Caen, Marseilles, Toulouse,
Mertzig (Luxembourg), and Geneva (Switzerland). You may indicate a preference
when completing the registration form.

For this stage of the move, the nature of our work is shifting to require more
concentrated, detailed contact with new ones. So we are requesting burdened saints
to stay for a longer period of time; anywhere from one to three months. Please
consider this matter before the Lord and fellowship with the leading ones in your
locality.

Non EU-nationals can come as a visitor in the Schengen zone for up to 90 days within
a 180 day period. If some saints have the possibility to work remotely, this may also be
a good option.

If you would like to participate, you can complete the registration form at

forms.office.com/e/fyjbky5FUc. If you have questions, please send an email to
francemigration2024@gmail.com.

The brothers coordinating for the Lord’s Move in France


https://forms.office.com/e/fyjbky5FUc

